

www.cardinalvirginians.com

December 2022

President's Message

Our final rally of the year is over, and the holidays are approaching fast. Sherree and I are feeling thankful for our Cardinal Virginians' friends. It has been great to be able get together with everyone this year.

We still have our Christmas luncheon to go on December 10. It will be our last chance this year to enjoy our friends before everyone settles in for the winter or runs away to warmer climates. Be sure to let Robbie and John know you are coming so we will have plenty of food.

Think about where and when you will be hosting a rally in 2023, so we can fill the rally schedule at the Christmas dinner. See you there!

Baynard Barton		

Caring Concerns:

Sending our sincere sympathy to John Nichols for the recent loss of his mother. Continue to lift him up in your prayers for peace and comfort.

Please remember Cheryl and Bill Brown in your daily prayers as Cheryl continues to bravely deal with ALS.

Gene Matthews will be having a thumb joint replacement 12/15/22.

Please help me to do my duty as your caring and concerns representative by contacting me with a call, text or email if you know of someone that I need to reach out to with a card or message from the club! My phone number is 540-270-7219 or email fallenoakfarm@juno.com

<u>December 10th (Saturday) – Christmas Luncheon (Staunton)</u> <u>Christ Lutheran Church Fellowship Hall</u>

Please RSVP with check to Robbie Davis

208 Tuxedo Road, Staunton, Va 24401

COST: \$25 EACH

CALL Robbie Davis immediately if you haven't registered. She may still be able to add you to the cater's number. 540-886-0871

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CARDINAL VIRGINIANS

Address: Christ Lutheran Church, 2807 North Augusta Street, Staunton 24401

Fellowship hall is in back of church on far left looking at building.

BRING CANNED GOODS TO DONATE TO THE LOCAL FOOD BANK

Your Officers for 2022/2023

President, Baynard Barton

Vice President, Kamal Rojiani

2nd VP/trail boss, Gary Lambert

Treasurer, Steve Bowers

Secretary, Donna Handy

Newsletter, Judy Matthews

National Director, Steve Bowers

Alternate Director, Bill Brown

Historian, Robbie Davis

Caring Concerns, Betty Franklin

Webmaster, Kamal Rojiani

Face book Administrator, Carol Melton

Chaplain, Bill Brown

Immediate Past President, Bill Brown

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR